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time is running out. You
iMbe delinquent on your
as of the 31st of this

month. If you want to remain a

member and stay on the roster

and newsletter mailing list,

please get your membership dues paid. The
dues are $20 per member and $10 for a second
member living at the same address. There will
be only one newsletter per household for multi-
ple memberships.

If possible, please try not to pay both your
dues and banquet cost on the same check as
both are handled separately.

Please make your check out to “Fords
Unlimited” and mail to Fords Unlimited, 14 Flag-
stone Lane, St. Peters, Missouri 63376-1528.
Thanks.

Points Winners

s we always do, we will announce our

2013 Points winners at our Awards Ban-

guet on January 18th. For our newer
members, we will start anew for 2014 in January.
To attain points, you just need to be active with
your club. We have awards for the ten members
who attain the most points. We will post a list of
the points rules and awards in our January
newsletter.

Classifieds

s you may have noticed,
we have dropped the
classified section of our
newsletter for this month. We
will start anew in January so if
you want your current ad picked up, | will need
you to notify me.

We will also start running the Area Events
section as soon as information starts coming in.
If you know of an event and want it posted,
please let me know.

Bob
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Inclement Weather

t's that time of the year

that the weather could

be a problem at our
board of directors
and membership
meetings. If you are
unsure if a board meet-
ing will be held, contact any board member. For
membership meetings, we will contact the Sports
Café and let them know that a meeting has been
cancelled. Their phone number is 314-298-1631.
If at all possible, we will hold a meeting as
scheduled as it is difficult to reschedule .

January Meeting

ust a reminder. There will not be a mem-
&ership meeting in January. That meeting
ill be replaced by the Awards Banquet.
We will be back to regular meetings in February.
We will again be meeting at the Sport Café for
these meetings. We will have a board of direc-
tors meeting in January. That will be held at Sy-
bergs on Dorsett at 7pm.

Board Elections

n November 13th, we
held our elections for
our incoming 2014
board of directors. There
were two openings on the
board and we were fortu-
nate to have four very
gualified candidates which
made it hard to choose.
Elected were Paula Goodrich
and Rich Sutorius. We thank
both Gwen Simms and Gary Burch for volunteer-
ing to run and their services may be called upon
in future elections.

Our new board will be in effect on January
1st and will be introduced at our January Awards
Banquet.
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Awards Banquet

he celebration of our successful 2013 year

and the kickoff of the new year for our club

will be held on Saturday, January 18th at
the Sybergs located on Dorsett, just east of Hwy.
270. This is a change in location. That evening
we will award the winners of our Points race and
introduce your new board of directors for 2014.

The menu will similar to previous years
which will include soup, tossed salad, fried
chicken, roast beef, mashed potatoes, vegetable
due jour, biscuits, butter and cookie and brownie
trays. We will also supply a cake. Tea and coffee
will be served and there will be a cash bar avail-
able. We will have an exact menu in the January
newsletter.

The club’s total cost is around $24 per
adult but we will pick up over half of the cost of
the dinner. The charge for members is $10 and
$12 for adult non-members. Kids 4 years to 10

years will cost $5. Kids 3
years old and under are
free. Doors will open at 6 pm
and dinner will be served after
7 pm.

There will be atten-
dance prizes for all, a grand
attendance prize, and a 50
-50 drawing with all of the
proceeds going back to the atten-
dees.

We will need a confirmed head count by
the first week in January. A confirmation will be
in a form of a check for the cost of your party.
You must be paid in advance to attend.

Please sign up at any meeting or contact
Jim Biermann at jim.biermann@sbcglobal.net or
314-608-3103 if you plan to attend.

EORDS UNLIMITE
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HELD AT McDONNELL PARK



VEGLAS)

CloaBeonfiad DECEMBER 2013 PAGE &
Know your years? Odds and Ends
urworld  traveling board memper, | e have three new members this month.

Dan Kelly, took these photos while on a Joining at our November meeting was

recent Florida trip. Do you know what Sandra Turner of St. Peters who drives

years that these Blue Oval products are? Your a ‘06 Mustang GT convertible. Her sponsor was
editor knows the Falcon wagon but can only pin Barb Dennis. Also joining was Donna Berger of
down between two years for the shoebox Ford. Wright City. Donna and Brian own a Boss 302,
What's an F-250 and a Focus. Donna’s sponsor was

your hubby Brian. Last but not least, Carolyn Sutorius

guess?  has rejoined our club. Carolyn and her spouse
and sponsor, Rich, own several Fords including
a Boss 302.

We will be planning our yearly club events
at the first couple of board of directors meetings
next year. We will review past events and drop
some and add some new events. If you have

suggestions, this will be the time.

Some of our newsletter sponsor ads are
due or past due. If you want to continue with
your ad, our cost remains at $50 for a year. Your
ad will also run on our website. If interested,
please send your check to Fords Unlimited, 14
Flagstone Lane, St. Peters, MO 63376. Thanks.

We were saddened to hear of the passing
of John Simms, father of Kenny Simms and
Mary Ann Apollo, mother of Sandy Carey of our
club. Our condolences go out to both families.

Our 50-50 winner for December was Jack
Greiwe. Jack donated half of his $41 winnings to

our toy drive. Thanks Jack!

# $ $
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Magazines for Afghanistan

lub member, Sharon Apollo is collecting recent auto
related magazines to send to our troops in Afghani-
stan. We will be collecting magazines at our Decem-
ber board of directors and membership meetings this
month. Our club will pick up the cost of the shipping and
Sharon will take care of the leg work. Car magazines are
in heavy demand by our service men. If this works out
well, we will probably do this as long as we have boots
on the ground.

%
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Loud and... Unclear
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ow that most state legislatures have ad-

journed for the year and our Action Alerts

requiring your attention have subsided,
we invite you to continue visiting the SEMA Ac-
tion Network's (SAN) website at semaSAN.com
to take advantage of the additional features
available to you. Using the website, you can
learn how to title and register hobby cars in each
state, meet emissions standards and fight unfair
inoperable vehicle storage rules at the local
level.

The SAN has
now added to its re-
source arsenal a com-
pilation of exhaust
noise laws by state.
This new tool includes a
map to illustrate the states that have
adopted measurable exhaust noise limits, the
states that prohibit “excessive or unusual noise,”
and the states that ban all modifications that lead
to noise increases above the levels created by
the factory-installed exhaust system. Below the
map is a detailed list of exhaust noise statutes
organized alphabetically by state. Here is a link
to this new resource: semaSAN.com/Noise.

The SAN opposes vague laws prohibiting
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“excessive or unusual noise,” which allow law

enforcement officers to cite any exhaust system

deemed “too loud.” These provisions fail to pro-

bide a clear and objective standard for those

seeking more durable exhaust systems that en-

hance a vehicle's appearance and increase per-

formance by making vehicles run more efficiently

without increasing

emissions.

Three states,

including Cali-

fornia, have

enacted

SEMA model

legislation to

provide enthusi-

asts and law en-

forcement  official

with as fair and enforceable alter-

native. The model legislation establishes a 95-

ddecible exhaust noise limit based on an objec-

tive test standard. The SEMA model bill for ex-

haust noise can be found on the SAN website by

selection the “Model Bills” option from the

“Legislation” drop down menu at the top of the
website.

Gravois Auto Radiator is St.
Louis only radiator repair and
distribution center all under one
roof. We can restore your origi-
nal radiator so you can keep the
OEM stamping & logos. We also
restore gas tanks, heater cores

& a/c condensers. We have been in business for over
erations and are currently located at 4040 Gravois.

three gen-

Phone 314-776-6677—gravoisautoradiator@gmail.com
Our hours of operations are Monday thru Friday 7:30 to
5:00 and Saturday 8:00 to 12:00.
Joe Vander Pluym-Club Member
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Toys for Tots
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* | ill be fin- # *
& ishing &
i our an- i
4 nual Toy Drive &
#this month. We &

are hoping to i

4 have our members donate one or 4

# two new unwrapped toys that will be %

idonated to the Marines “Toys for

i

# Tots” campaign. If it would be easier, &
iwe will accept cash donations andi
4 do the shopping for you. We need all 4
4 donations in place by our December #
j‘meeting at the latest as the Marinesj‘
& will want their donations in early De- &
i cember so they can get the toys dis-i
4 tributed. The clubs half of the 50-50’s &
# from our membership meetings has #
been donated to this cause smce*
# September. &
Please contact Cindy Ahrens #

4 or Jim Biermann to make a cash or &
4 toy donation. &
Y For those interested in helpingi
4 with the toy shopping, we will be &
imeeting at the South County K-Marti
4 Which is located east of Hwy. 270 on 4
# Lemay Ferry road. We really don’t &

need more help but you are welcome

4 to be part of this if you are inter- &
# ested. We will meet at the K-Mart at %
i9 am on Saturday, the 14th. We cani
# also accept donations of cash or toys &
# that Saturday. -

&
b b B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B

. fordsunlinited.com

>
+ 8
+

@%$ 3
+ '
@3 A3
+ '8
9 +

$

% - 4
+ 2
# $ $




>)B *) $9-$ +*55B > B>)

1466 Dave Sinclair
Memorial
Highway

314-892-2600

T - -"SSOO-SINCLAIR

davesinclairford.com

MAJOR SPONSOR OF THE 2013
FORDS UNLIMITED CAR SHOW




